
105 STAT. 2544 PROCLAMATION 6283—APR. 29, 1991 

"IL" in parentheses is deleted and the following rates of duty inserted in lieu thereof on the 
date specified below. 

HTS Subheading 

2903.69.05 
2903.69.60 

5608.90.23 
5608.90.27 

January 1,1992 

1.6% 

January 1,1995 

Free 

Proclamation 6283 of April 29,1991 

Law Day, U.S.A., 1991 

By the President of the United States of America 
A Proclamation 
On this Law Day, held in the 200th year of our Bill of Rights, we give 
thanks for our Nation's enduring legacy of liberty under law. This 
legacy, ensured by our Constitution and Bill of Rights, has made the 
name "America" virtually synonymous with freedom. 

Ratified and adopted as part of the Constitution in December 1791, the 
Bill of Rights signalled our Founders' determination to uphold their ear
lier declaration "that all men are created equal, that they are endowed 
by their Creator with certain unalienable Rights, that among these are 
Life, Liberty and the pursuit of Happiness." No other docvunent in the 
history of mankind has enumerated in a more fruitful manner the fun
damental liberties to which all people are heirs. 

James Madison once noted that the idea of a Bill of Rights was valua
ble because "political truths declared in that solemn manner acquire by 
degrees the character of fundamental maxims of free government." 
Indeed, the principles enshrined in our Bill of Rights have proved to be 
not only the guiding tenets of American government, but also a model 
for the world. Two hundred years after this great document was adopt
ed by the Congress, we can behold its seminal role in the advancement 
of human rights around the world. The United Nations General Assem
bly affirmed the ideals enshrined in our Bill of Rights when it adopted 
the Universal Declaration of Human Rights in 1948. Those ideals were 
also affirmed in the 1975 Helsinki Final Act of the Conference on Secu
rity and Cooperation in Europe. a * 

The ideals set forth in our Bill of Rights and echoed in each of these 
later documents have triumphed in nations that once bore the heavy 
yoke of totalitarianism. In emerging democracies around the world, 
courageous peoples are striving to bring the tender shoots of freedom 
into full bloom, and they continue to look to America as a guide. Today 
we know that our ancestors gave freedom not only a name but also a 
future when they adopted the Bill of Rights. 

On this occasion we do well to honor all those Americans who labor 
and sacrifice to defend our Bill of Rights and the rule of law. Today we 
salute with special pride and appreciation our courageous military per
sonnel. Yet, in addition to our Armed Forces, many other Americans 



PROCLAMATION 6284—APR. 30, 1991 105 STAT. 2545 

work daily to uphold the rule of law; indeed, we owe great thanks to 
police officers, judges, attorneys, and all those who serve in our Na
tion's independent judiciary or who otherwise labor to defend our Con
stitution. Law Day celebrates the efforts of these individuals and re
minds each of us of the importance of \mderstanding our rights and 
meeting our responsibilities as citizens of a &ee Nation. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, GEORGE BUSH, President of the United States 
of America, in accordance with Public Law 87-20 of April 7, 1961, do 
hereby proclaim May 1, 1991, as Law Day, U.S.A. I urge all Americans 
to observe this day by reflecting upon our rights and our responsibil
ities \mder the Constitution. I ask that members of the legal profession, 
civic associations, and the media, as well as educators, librarians, and 
government officials, promote the observance of this day through ap
propriate programs and activities. I also call upon all public officials to 
display the flag of the United States on all government buildings on 
this day. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this 29 day of 
April, in the year of our Lord nineteen hundred and ninety-one, and of 
the Independence of the United States of America the two hundred and 
fifteenth. 

GEORGE BUSH 

Proclamation 6284 of April 30,1991 

Older Americans Month, 1991 

By the President of the United States of America 
A Proclamation 
People are otir Nation's most precious asset, and America's senior citi
zens are no exception. These men and women constitute a wellspring 
of acquired wisdom and skill, and it is fitting that oiu* celebration of 
Older Americans Month, 1991, should have as its theme, "Older Ameri
cans: A Great Natural Resource." 

Older Americans have charted the course of our Nation throughout 
most of this century. While many youngsters view the Great Depres
sion and World War II as the stuff of schoolbooks, it was today's 
senior citizens who experienced these and other defining moments in 
American history and, through them, helped to shape the world in 
which we live. With faith, coiu'age, and countless sacrifices on both the 
home fi'ont and the field of battle, these Americans joined our Nation's 
allies in defeating the tyrannical forces that threatened to destroy an 
entire continent during World War II. The industry and creativity of 
today's older Americans later gave America the technological edge 
needed to put the first man on the moon. Indeed, their ingenuity and 
hard work have enabled the United States to make many great and his
toric strides in business, agriculture, and health care. 

Today older Americans continue to merit our respect and gratitude. 
Whether they quietly enrich the lives of their families and friends or 
engage in paid employment and voluntary conmnmity service, senior 
citizens are an invaluable soiurce of knowledge and experience. Today 
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